
U.S. Department 
of Transportation 

Federal Aviation 
Administration 

January 13, 2000 

AZ FLIGHT STANDARDS DISTRICT OFFICE 

Mr. David Bowling, NTSB 
DuPage Airport, 31 West 775 North Ave. 
West Chicago, II. 60185 

Dear Mr. Bowling: 

17777 N. Perimeter Dr., Suite 101 
Scottsdale, AZ 85255-5442 
[480]419-0330-
FAX [480]419-0800 

I witnessed the opening of the Integrated Avionics Computer, part no. 7017000, 
s/n 94090355, on January 13, 2000 at Honeywell. The opening was conducted 
by a technician and observed by Michael Landreth, Carl Carter, and Jim Sneed 
of Honeywell, Renata Lutz of the FAA, and Deney Sonderland of Cessna. The 
circuit cards were mechanically and thermally damaged. U39, the memory chip 
that could have contained data from the flight was severely damaged and no 
data was salvagable. Jim Sneed will send you a report with pictures. Sorry we 
could not help. 

Sincerely, 

Renata Lutz 
Aviation Safety Inspector (Avionics) 




